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Albuquerque MOAA Vision:  
“Recognized as the leading Military Service 

Organization in central New Mexico, supporting and 
giving a voice to military retirees, surviving spouse, 

and veterans of all services." 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Dear Albuquerque MOAA (ALBUMOAA) 
Chapter members: 
 

 
The Chapter is off to a great start this 
year!  We are trying new ways to engage 
current and recruit new membership.  One of 
these efforts consists of the Chapter using 
our Rio Rancho Regional Chamber 
of Commerce to reach out to the 
Albuquerque and Rio Rancho community 
through their social media platforms.   
 
These communications include live 
interviews conducted with myself, Reg 
Rider, Erik Sevigny, and Tom Dawe in which 
MOAA, the Chapter, Ski Club, Breakfast 
Club (now the Lunch Club), and activities 
were discussed.   
 
Another effort is hosting social quarterly 
potlucks for membership to get together and 
learn about community resources.   
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Our March quarterly will have local vendors in 

the area attending to share information about    
services which our members may need.   

We also designed and purchased a new Challenge 
Coin for the Chapter!  See page 13 for details. 

We have so much more we are working on to 
bring resources to you and grow our membership, 
so come to the Quarterly Social Potluck to find 
out!   

Details on the Quarterly Potluck Social can be 

found on pages 10 and 11.  

 

See you all there!  

 
 
 
CPT Stacey Goldstein-Dwyer, MA, PsyD, USA (Ret) 
 President, ALBUMOAA Chapter 
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 President 
 CPT Stacey Goldstein-Dwyer, PsyD., 

USA (Ret) 
president@albumoaa.org  

  
1st VP-Programs, Communications 
Brig Gen Regner Rider, USAF (Ret) 

 
2nd VP—Programs 

LTC Michael Houck, USA (Ret)
2ndvice@albumoaa.org  

 
Secretary  

                                                                    VACANT 

 
Treasurer 

Mark Dwyer  
treasurer@albumoaa.org 

 
President Ex-Officio 

LTC Walter Paul, USA (Ret ) 
pastpresident@albumoaa.org 

  
Navy Rep 

LCDR Meredith Beaton, USN (Ret) 
  

Marine Corps Rep 
Col Charles E Wood, USMCR (Ret) 

  
Army Rep 

LTC Warner W Talso, USA (Ret) 
  

Air Force Rep  
Brig Gen Reg Rider, USAF (Ret) 

      
US Coast Guard Rep   

CWO3 Edward Williams, USCG (Ret) 
      

NM National Guard Rep 
LTC Max Johnson, NMNGUS (Ret)  

 
US Public Health Service Rep   

CAPT Nina F Dozoretz, USPHS (Ret)  
 

Surviving Spouses Rep & Liaison 
CPT Katie Fellure, USA (Ret) 

 
 
 
 
 
 

MOAA and its affiliated Albuquerque 
Chapter are independent, nonprofit, 
politically nonpartisan organizations.  

Ski Club Rep 

Brig Gen Regner C Rider, USAF (Ret) 
 

Breakfast Club 

CPT Tom Dawe, USA (FMR) 
 
Golf Club Rep 
VACANT 

Tours Club Reps 

Karen Brown 
Judy Keppler 
 
Chaplain 
VACANT 
 

Historian 
VACANT 

ROTC/Awards 
LTC Erik Sevigny, USA (Ret)   

Finance 
Lt Col Clint Whisonant, USAF (Ret) 
 
Legislative Affairs 
LTC Walter Paul, USA (Ret)  
INTERIM  (VACANT) 
 
Membership Records 
Karen Brown  
LCDR Meredith Beaton, USN (Ret) 
 
Nominating 
LTC Walter Paul, USA (Ret) 
 
Consumer Advisory Board 
VACANT 
 
Veterans’ Memorial Rep 
VACANT 
 
Membership Recruitment 
LTC Erik Sevigny, USA (Ret) 
 
Personal Affairs        
VACANT  
 

United Veterans Council      
VACANT  
 
Web Site 
Karen Brown  
 
Newsletter, ALBUMOAA     
CAPT Nina F Dozoretz, USPHS (Ret) 

 

In 2012, our Chapter established the 

Albuquerque Chapter of MOAA  

Endowment at the Albuquerque  

Community Foundation (ACF) to  

enhance our current, and especially 

our future, ability to contribute to  

worthy charitable organizations that 

help military personnel, veterans and  

dependents.  The endowment was  

initiated in late January of 2012 and 

has grown as a result of contributions 

and the growth in the investments. 

The Board has adopted a policy of  

using the annual Endowment  

distribution to increase our giving each 

year.  For those who are so inclined, 

gifts can be made to the Chapter  

Endowment as a part of a member’s 

estate or as part of a yearly donation.  

More information about the annual 

performance and use of the  

distribution will be published in a  

future ALBUMOAA.  For questions, the 

Chapter point of contact is the  

Treasurer, Clint Whisonant. 

The Albuquerque Chapter 

of MOAA is not associated 

with the Department of 

Defense.  This Newsletter is 

published bi-monthly. Views 

expressed in articles or editorials in this 

Newsletter are not necessarily the views of the 

Chapter nor do they reflect its policies. 

Publication of advertisements or mention of any 

commercial businesses does not constitute 

Chapter endorsement.   

 
Please email suggestions for newsletter format 
and content to CAPT Nina Dozoretz, USPHS 

(Ret) at president@albumoaa.org  
  
 

To learn about national MOAA advocacy efforts, go to  
MOAA Legislative Take Action at: http://capwiz.com/moaa/home/    

mailto:cochrane_michael@comcast.net
mailto:2ndvice@albumoaa.org
mailto:ClintWhiz@hotmail.com
mailto:chuck.wood06@comcast.net
mailto:cochrane_michael@comcast.net
http://capwiz.com/moaa/home/
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Your ALBUMOAA Board of Directors decided to start 2023 fresh by introducing a few new 
changes to our slate of activities. So, without any further ado, it is our pleasure to announce:   

The Breakfast Club is NOW THE LUNCH CLUB!!!   
You will continue to enjoy hearing from fascinating speakers sharing their experiences, receive 
health, financial, legislative and other pertinent information all while enjoying a great meal with 
your friends, associates, fellow veterans and ALBUMOAA members—not to mention selecting 
from the wonderful dishes available at Weck’s!   

The new Lunch Club starts the last Tuesday in  March, which is the 28th, and continues the last 
Tuesday at the end of every month thereafter. 

 

Our March Lunch Club Speaker is CPT Katie Fellure, USA(Ret), our Surviving Spouse             
Representative and PHOCUS Real Estate Agent.  Katie will speak on Reverse Mortgages, 
Current and Future Trends in the Housing Market.             

 

Place:  Weck's at 3913 Louisiana Blvd NE—Just south of Montgomery  

Cost:   Separate checks, please add a tip;   10% Senior discount; pay at the conclusion of the program 

When:  Last Tuesday of each month  

Time: 12 - 2PM.  Please arrive by 12PM to order your meal before the speaker has begun. 

Reservations not required 

Contact:  Tom Dawe with any questions 

  

 
If you have a recommendation for a speaker, please contact Tom at 
rtdawe@comcast.net. 

mailto:rtdawe@comcast.net
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                                                                                                                                                       Reported by  Karen Brown 
 

*June 7, 2023 (Wednesday): 7:30 p.m., Popejoy Hall – ALADDIN (Broadway Musical): 
“From the producer of The   Lion King comes the timeless story of ALADDIN, a 
thrilling new production filled with unforgettable beauty, magic, comedy and 
breathtaking spectacle. It’s an extraordinary theatrical event where one lamp and 
three wishes make the possibilities infinite.” 
 
Group cost for 2nd Price seats is $63/person (middle & side Orchestra seats in 
Rows K, L & M) –  non-members please add $2/person guest fee, unless family 

or houseguest.   
Payment is due ASAP or NLT May 1.   
 
 

May 16, 2023 (Tuesday): 7:30 p.m., Popejoy Hall – HAMILTON (Broadway Musical):     
Tickets are no longer available from MOAA.  In case of cancellation, we are taking a waiting 
list. 
 
* Contact Karen at 505-856-1927 or kmbrown8@comcast.net for seat choice. Mail payments (made out 
to MOAA Ski Club) to Karen Brown at 962 Antelope NE, 87122.   
 

MOAA MEMBERS CAN NOW ALSO BUY THEIR OWN MOAA GROUP-PRICED  
POPEJOY TICKETS ONLINE FOR CERTAIN PERFORMANCES & DATES (Ovation 
& Broadway):   
 Here is the group link for our Albuquerque Chapter, MOAA, that you can click on to order your 
own seats for specified Ovations or Broadway performances at a group price:                     
https://www.unmtickets.com/MOAA.  Note: There are fees and the ticket cost is higher than 
the above group tickets, but still less expensive than regular rates/fees. You can pay for your 
tickets by credit card. 

 
 
MOAA 2022-2023 TRIP PLANNED BY SUN TOURS FOR MOAA:  All payments go to SUN TOURS, 

1700 Louisiana Blvd, Suite 100, Albuquerque, NM 87110.  For reservations and  
information, call Melissa at (505) 582—2357.  
Cancellation insurance is recommended.  
         
 

 
NEW! August 6-16, 2023 (11 days) – GRANDEUR OF THE GREAT LAKES CRUISE:     

Experience the Great Lakes as never before on this brand-new cruise on the intimate 
Ocean Voyager (American Queen Voyages), with a caring crew of 84 pampering no 
more than 202 guests. We’ll travel from Chicago to Toronto, with stops at Mackinac 
Island, Niagara Falls, Detroit, and other beautiful ports, as we explore the majestic    
waterways of all five great lakes!  Cost is $7195/person (Category B, Deck 3, double         
occupancy); $9345 (single). Category C is sold out.  Deposit is $500/person; final 

payment is due March 31, 2023.  Details:  Grandeur of the Great Lakes. For reservations, be sure to call Melis-
sa Luhan at (505) 582-2357. 
 
 
 
MOAA Tours/Events Website Link: https://albumoaa.org/tours-events/  
 

MOAA TOURS 

mailto:kmbrown8@comcast.net
http://unmtickets.com/MOAA
https://albumoaa.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/05/Grandeur-of-the-Great-Lakes-1.pdf
https://albumoaa.org/tours-events/
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                 Reported by  Karen Brown  

Membership Stats (as of February 16, 2023)      
Regular: 179 (+1)  
Surviving Spouse: 49  
Associate:  41 (-1) 
Total:  269  
 
A warm welcome to the following new members and spouses:   
 
Regular 
Col James M Quick, USAF Ret (Pat) 
LTC Phillip L Smith, USA Ret (Noemi) 
LTC Mark Sturm, USA Ret (Patti) 
 

Thank you to all who have paid Chapter dues for 2023.   If you did not pay at our October Membership Meeting or since 
then, please use the form on the last page of the newsletter to fill out & send along with your 2023 dues payment or you 
can Renew Membership online & pay via PayPal, after you log in.  Be sure to check in case you paid early. 
 
We hope you check out our website https://albumoaa.org/ – see links on top of the Home page. You do not have to log in 
to see Chapter Information, NM Legislative Info, Photo Gallery, Newsletters, Clubs (Tours & Ski), etc. Log in is on-
ly necessary to access the online Member Directory (under Members Only) and to  Renew Membership. Please let   
Karen know if you have problems logging in – kmbrown8@comcast.net or 505-856-1927. 

                               From Our Surviving Spouse Representative Katie Fellure 

The SBP DIC offset ended!!!   
 
Hurray! The final phase out is finished and the first whole payment of SBP will be Feb 1, 2023. This was a 19 
year battle with Congress to get the law changed. MOAA was very instrumental in helping with this fight. 
What our spouses earned and sacrificed for will finally be restored.  SBP is no longer reduced by DIC.      
Child option annuitants get SBP returned to them.  
 

We changed a law through grassroots advocacy. This fight was won by many military widows who went in 
person to DC, made phone calls and numerous emails to their members of Congress and to members of     
Congress in states that they didn’t even reside in.  
 

I worked full time on passing this legislation a month after my Mike died. I poured my grief into the work. 
Grassroots advocacy works. Congratulations to all who worked on this.  
 
 
“Democracy is not a spectator sport” -Edie Smith (longtime survivor advocate) 

https://albumoaa.org/
mailto:kmbrown8@comcast.net
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Commissioning of the USS Lenah Sutcliff Higbee DDG 123 
 
 
 

 
The USS Lenah Sutcliff 
Higbee DDG 123, the 
Navy’s newest Aegis 
Guided Missile           
Destroyer, will be     
commissioned on 13 
May 2023 in Key West 
Florida.  
 
This is the first time that 
a  woman of the Naval 
Service will have a        
combatant vessel, the 
USS Higbee, named in 
her honor.  
 
 

Lenah Sutcliff Higbee was born in Chatham, New Brunswick, Canada on 18 May 1874.      
She completed her nursing training at New York Post graduate Hospital in 1899 and received     
further training at Fordham Hospital.  
 
On 1 October 1908 she became one of the first 20 nurses of the newly-formed Navy Nurse 
Corps, later known as The Sacred Twenty. Lenah Higbee’s duty station was the US Naval  
Hospital, Washington, D.C. becoming Chief Nurse in April 1909.  
 
Then, she became the first superintendent of the Navy Nurse Corps on January 20, 1911.    
During her service she was the first living woman to receive the NAVY CROSS for her        
distinguished service during World War I.  
 
On November 30, 1922, she was honorably discharged at her own request. Mrs. Higbee died in 
Winter Park, Florida in 1941. She is buried in Arlington National Cemetery next to her         
husband LCOL John Henley Higbee, USMC.  
 

To note that 15% of the crew is female to include the ship’s Command Master Chief.  

Reported by LCDR Meredith Beaton, NC, USN (RET) Navy Representative  
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The Albuquerque Chapter has been approved by the IRS as a 501(c)(3) public charity.  Our Chapter’s 
“Charitable Giving” program has grown as the Ski Club, Tours, special projects, and individual donors   
contribute sizable amounts.  Many members donate in conjunction with their dues payment.  Donors may 
contribute to the overall Charitable Giving program, or they may specify their donation to one of the causes 
listed below: 

 
 
 
Charitable Giving (Unspecified) 
Blue Star Mothers (Rio Grande & Valencia Chapters)  
Gold Star Mothers, Albuquerque Chapter 
Albuquerque Fisher House 
KAFB Quarterly Awards 
NM VA Medical Center 
NM Veterans Memorial 
ROTC/JROTC Awards 
Veterans Integration Center (VIC) 
Honor Flight Northern NM 
Paws and Stripes, Inc. 
Chapter’s Endowment Fund (ACF) and more 

  
 
 
 In the last couple months, the “Charitable Giving” Program received another $962.00 in donations in     
conjunction with their dues payments from the following 17 members: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A BIG THANK YOU for all your generous contributions!   
 
Please send donations to Albuquerque Chapter, MOAA, PO Box 5071, Albuquerque, 87185-
5071. 
 
 
 

O Marilyn Baker-Brown 
Dale R Balmer 
William M Browning 
Michael Barger 
 Garth P Corey 
Larry Ernst 
Ellen W Evans 
Samuel E Finch 
Frederick L Green  

D Mike Knowles 
Oliver W Larson 
Philip J Messuri 
Murchison, B Frank 
Mary Kay Olson 
Joseph M Opuszenski 
James M Quick 
Phillip L Smith 
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Reported by LTC Michael Houck, USA (Ret), 2nd VP  
 
 
  

Help is needed for the Albuquerque Chapter MOAA Annual Memorial Service and    
City of  Albuquerque sponsored Memorial Day national holiday remembering military 
veterans and honoring their service and sacrifice.  
 
First is the Albuquerque Chapter MOAA Annual Memorial Service recognizing our Chapter 
members who passed away in 2022 and 2023. We will honor our members on Saturday, 
May 13, 2023 at the NM Veterans Memorial Park Amphitheater from 10:00 to 12:00.  
 
Those that we honor this year include two of our “greatest generation” members who served 
in World War II. We hope that our current members will turn out to remember and honor 
these “greatest generation” members and our other now departed members.  
 
Volunteer support from our members is needed to organize and set-up the Amphitheater and 
to participate in the Memorial Service. If you can help, please contact Michael Houck, 2d 
Vice President, MOAA 2ndvice@albumoaa.org.  Your assistance and camaraderie will be 
very much appreciated.  
 
Second is the City of Albuquerque sponsored Memorial Day national holiday remembering, 
recognizing, and honoring of military veterans who gave all in the defense of freedom when 
called upon to serve. The Memorial Day service and program will be on Monday, May 29, 
2023 at the NM Veterans Memorial Park in Albuquerque.  
 
As part of the MOAA Chapter contribution to the ceremony, we need to identify 6-8         
volunteers to act as ushers in the Amphitheater and assist with seating for program            
participants and invited guests to the Veterans Memorial Park and Memorial Day ceremony.  
 
If you can help, please contact Michael Houck, 2d Vice President, MOAA 2nd-
vice@albumoaa.org. Your assistance and camaraderie will be very much appreciated as we 
join with other Albuquerque veterans’ organizations to remember our fallen.   

 

 
 
 

mailto:2ndvice@albumoaa.org
mailto:2ndvice@albumoaa.org
mailto:2ndvice@albumoaa.org


9 

 

Ski Club Activities Remain Cancelled  

Until Further Notice 

 

Ski Club Update 

PRESIDENT: Reg Rider, regrider49@gmail.com 

VICE-PRESIDENT: Ron Salley, jrsalley@me.com 

TREASURER:  Tony Strati, casatrat@msn.com  

MEMBERSHIP: Karen Brown, kmbrown8@comcast.net 

 

Our final trip of the season was headed out on Monday, February 20th to Crested Butte,           
Colorado.  So far it has been a fantastic ski season with lots of snow.  We just returned from 
Breckenridge Ski Area in Colorado where we had fresh powder every day.  After three days of 
skiing it was a quiet ride home on the bus. 
 
We will be back next year with a new series of trips.  Come join us! 
 
Below are a few pictures from our ski trips. Ski trip pictures for Purgatory, Telluride & 
Breckenridge can be found at our MOAA Photo Gallery: https://albumoaa.org/photo-
gallery/   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

  Reported by Brig Gen Regner Rider, USAF (Ret) 

Breckenridge Skiers—Carmen & Ginger Breckenridge Skiers—Mark, Reg, Ginger, June, Bill 

Purgatory Skiers—Kay, Sally & Michele 

Purgatory Skiers—Sherri, Beth, 
Linda, Conni, Bob Telluride Skiers—Melissa, Theresa, Linda & 

Cheryl 

Telluride Skiers—Rav & Ken 

mailto:regrider49@gmail.com
mailto:jrsalley@me.com
https://albumoaa.org/photo-gallery/
https://albumoaa.org/photo-gallery/
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Albuquerque Chapter MOAA Quarterly Social  

Sunday, March 19, 2023  
 

 

 

 

Our Chapter Quarterly Social Potluck      
gathering will be on Sunday, March 19, 2023 
from 1200 to 1400 hours at the NM Veterans 
Memorial Park Visitor Center, conference 
room.  

 

 

Please bring a favorite hor d'oeuvres, tapas, salad, or light dessert to balance the afternoon 
presentations and discussion. The topics of the day will be the Chapter Charitable Giving          
opportunities for 2023 and visiting various vendor display tables. 

 We have invited Folds of Honor New Mexico, a 501(c)(3) organization that provides scholarship 
support to children and spouses of fallen or disabled veterans and first responders.  

Higher Education scholarships are awarded to spouses and children currently attending or         
recently accepted into a 2-year or 4-year degree program at an institution or higher education or a 
vocational/certification program. Their Children’s Fund scholarship seeks to provide support for 
dependents enrolled in grades K-12. COL (R) James Quick, USAF, will provide an overview of 
the organization and families served in New Mexico and across the U.S.  

 Our second presenter will be Shirley Johnson, Secretary and Board of Directors member. She will 
provide an overview of the Honor Flight of Northern New Mexico’s (HFNNM) program for  
2023 and going forward to 2024. HFNNM was established as a 501(c)(3) non-profit hub of the 
Honor Flight Network in 2013 with the goal of honoring as many New Mexico Veterans as                 
possible.    

Top priority is given to World War II and Korean War Veterans and Veterans of other conflicts 
who may be terminally ill, although Vietnam War Veterans have been added as seats are made       
available.  

The trip to our nation’s capital is free of charge to the veteran and includes airfare, lodging, meals 
and all transportation within the Washington, D.C., area.  During the trip, veterans are able to visit 
the World War II Memorial as well as the Lincoln, Vietnam War and Korean War                     
Memorials. (There currently are no longer any living veterans from World War I.) We will also 
view the Changing of the Guard at Arlington National Cemetery. The trip to Washington, DC 
takes 25 veterans every June to see the memorials built to honor their service.  

Veterans are chosen for each trip on a first come first served basis. Priority is given to WWII   
veterans first. Next priority is given to Korean War Veterans and any veteran who is terminally ill 
is moved to the top of the list. Documentation from their physician is required. If there is a      
medical condition or disability, HFNNM needs to know what it is so they can take the necessary 
staff/family member to help us accommodate the veteran.  

 

Reported by LTC Michael Houck, USA (Ret), 2nd VP   
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Vietnam Veterans are emerging on the selection list for the trips.  Vietnam Veterans are chosen 
in the order their application was received and the number depends on how many terminally 
ill, WWII, and Korean Veterans are going. Currently, there are 100 Vietnam Veterans on the 
waiting list (2023-2027). 

Albuquerque Chapter MOAA Vietnam Veteran era members who would like to get in the 
queue for an HFNNM trip to our nation’s capital, do not put off applying. HFNNM travel     
applications are available at their website: Applications - Honor Flight of Northern New     
Mexico (honorflightnorthernnm.org) . You will need to provide a copy of your DD-214 with 
the application and a release of medical records if there is a medical condition or disability for 
HFNNM to consider.  

If you need assistance in completing the HFNNM travel application, contact Michael Houck, 
2d Vice President, MOAA 2ndvice@albumoaa.org .  
 
Additionally, we invited other central NM veteran 501(c)(3) organizations on our Charitable     
Giving list to attend and continue to communicate with Chapter members regarding their     
continuing support and services to active duty, NM National Guard, retirees, spouses, and        
families.   
 
Additionally, for the first time, we will have vendor display tables available to all attendees 
showcasing helpful information and items from how to keep you and your home safe to         
information on the VA’s Home Improvement & Structural Alterations (HISA) application    
process presented by a representative from Bath Fitter of Albuquerque. 
 
 
P.S:  Because we do not have a Genie in a bottle or the assistance of elemental spirits (gnomes, 
satyrs, pans, dryads, elves, brownies, and goblins) to help set-up the meeting room at the      
NM Veterans Memorial Park Visitor Center for humans to display their intriguing rations on 
serving tables, provide dining tables with sanitary clothes, chairs to sit, and implements to dine 
and drink in a clean, bright and festive atmosphere.  
 
We need a cadre of able body veterans to arrive at 10:30 hours to organize and construct the 
dining and social hall; and then clean, wipe, collect debris, and restore the room as if no one 
was ever there by 1500 hours.  
 
Please contact Michael Houck, 2d Vice President, MOAA 2ndvice@albumoaa.org and  
fill-in for the absent Genie, gnomes, elves, satyrs, and dryads.  
 

https://www.honorflightnorthernnm.org/applications.html
https://www.honorflightnorthernnm.org/applications.html
mailto:2ndvice@albumoaa.org
mailto:2ndvice@albumoaa.org
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2023 BOARD AND SPECIAL MEETINGS EVENT CALENDAR 

                                                                                                                                                                                   
                                                                      
                                         

March 2 - Board Meeting    
March 19 - Quarterly Potluck 
April 6 -       Board Meeting                                           
May 4 -    Board Meeting 
June 1 -       Board Meeting 
July 6 -            Board Meeting 
 

Aug 3 -  Board Meeting 
Sept 7 -  Board Meeting 
Oct 5 -   Board Meeting 
Oct 15 - Annual Meeting 
Nov 2 -  Board Meeting 
Dec 7 -  Board Meeting 

 
 

 All Board meetings convene the first Thursday of every month and start at 11:30 AM MST 
at 2200 Grande Blvd SE, Suite B, Rio Rancho, NM 87124, unless otherwise noted.      
Access to meetings via ZOOM will continue. Changes to the above meeting dates and times 
will be announced in the newsletter and mass email distributions to the membership. 

 
 Both the March Quarterly Potluck and the October Annual Meeting will be held at the 

Veterans Memorial on Louisiana Blvd. SE from 12 - 2PM.   
 
Your Board has arranged a special addition to the Quarterly Potluck where vendors are invited 
to setup tables to share a variety of special information and items for sale, such as safety        
devices to protect you and your loved ones in your home, in your car and just going out for a 
stroll and how to apply for a remodel of your bathroom as a result of physical challenges 
through the Veterans Administration.  For more information on the Quarterly Potluck, please 
go to pages 10 and 11. 
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Reported by CAPT Nina Dozoretz,  USPHS (Ret) 

It is with great pleasure to announce your Board of Directors created and released for           
distribution and purchase of our new Albuquerque Chapter of MOAA Challenge Coin!!!   
 
This Challenge Coin represents the uniqueness and beauty of Albuquerque and our              
commitment to MOAA, to our members and to the seven Uniformed Services. 
 
Your Board is dedicated to bring fresh ideas, increase assistance to our veterans, raise the level 
of awareness to our Chapter and be the Premier Chapter of MOAA!   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                      
 
Coins are available at Dr. Stacey Goldstein-Dwyer’s office at 2200 Grande Blvd. SE, Suite B, 
Rio Rancho, NM 87124 for $10 each.  Shipment of coins can be arranged for a nominal fee. 
 
Coins will also be available at the March Quarterly Potluck, our October Annual Meeting and 
at other special events. 
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CPT Stacey Goldstein-Dwyer, Psy.D. USA (Ret) 
President and Owner 

GD Psych Services, LLC is dedicated to providing the greater Albuquerque, and Rio Rancho, NM    
region with supportive, solution-based psychological services provided by the most professional        
licensed clinical social workers, mental health counselors, and psychologists in the community. Our  
organization is fully committed to helping you maintain your mental health and happiness and    
providing you with the best solutions to overcome your greatest psychological challenges.    

GD Psych Services is a woman-owned and disabled veteran-owned small business. 

2200 Grande Blvd., Suite B, Rio Rancho, NM. 87124 ● (505) 218 - 6383  
●Website:  https://gdpsychservices.com 
 

 
Our heartfelt sympathy is extended to the families of those who have passed to their eternal rest.  
May all those who grieve be comforted. 
 

 
                     

     COL Fae M Adams, USA (Ret) – December 15, 2022 
 
   LCDR Edwin L Brawley, Jr, USNR (Ret) – January 1, 2023 
 
 

 

https://gdpsychservices.com
https://gdpsychservices.com
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The Albuquerque Chapter 
MILITARY OFFICERS ASSOCIATION OF AMERICA 
P. O. Box  5071 
Albuquerque, NM 87185 
 

CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED 

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION FORM 
Albuquerque Chapter of the Military Officers Association of America 

Eligible for membership: Commissioned or Warrant Officers, or their Surviving Spouses 
Army—Marine Corps—Navy—Air Force—Coast Guard—Public Health Service— 

National Oceanic & Atmospheric Administration 
Regular-Reserve-National Guard-Active Duty-Retired-Former Officers 

Please Print Clearly or Apply Online at www.albumoaa.org 
 

 _____Enroll me as a REGULAR MEMBER at $24.00 for one year. 
 _____Enroll me as a SURVIVING SPOUSE MEMBER (as the surviving spouse of a deceased officer) at $12.00 for one year. 
 _____Enroll me as an ASSOCIATE MEMBER (non-military & enlisted) at $15.00 for one year. 
 _____Enroll me for NEW Membership as REGULAR or SURVIVING SPOUSE applicant, receiving first 2 calendar years’ membership for cost of one year. 
 
 I wish to donate $______ to the Chapter’s Giving Program, and my check includes this amount.  I realize that the donation is Federal and State tax-free. 
  
 ____________________________________________________     _______________     _______________         ________________________________ 
 First Name             Middle Initial                      Last Name                                Rank                           Service                                  Spouse’s Name 
  
 ______________________________________     ______________________   ______    _________________      ________________________________ 
 Street                                                   Apt                           City                                   State              ZIP+4                                 Telephone Numbers 
  
 E-Mail Address: _______________________________________________             National Membership Number: ________________________________ 
  

(___Active Duty, ___Retired, ___Former Officer, ___Surviving Spouse) (___Regular, ___Reserve, ___National Guard (___Male __Female) 
  

 Would you be willing to assist in the operation of the Albuquerque Chapter of MOAA? If so, what would be your main area of interest?  
 
    ___Legislative Affairs, ___Public Relations, ___Membership, ___Scholarship & Award, ___Personal Affairs, ___Legal Counsel   
  
    ___Newsletter, ___Chaplain, ___Finance, ___Programs & Activities, ___Data Processing       Other____________________ 
  

 Do you have an interest in any of the following clubs:  ____Breakfast Club, ____Ski Club, ____Tours/Events, ____Golf 
  
Please make check payable to:     Albuquerque Chapter, MOAA                           Mail to:      Membership, Albuquerque Chapter, MOAA 
                                                                                                                                                         P.O. Box 5071 
Applicant’s Signature: _______________________________Date: ____________            Albuquerque, NM 87185-5071 
                                                                                   

                                                                                                     MOAA Membership Application Form 1-2017          Visit us on the web at www.albumoaa.org 

http://www.albumoaa.org
http://www.albumoaa.org

